WORSLEY AND BOOTHSTOWN POLITICAL EXECUTIVE
10th March, 2008

Meeting commenced:
6.00 p.m.
"
ended:
7.30 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor K. Garrido - in the Chair

Councillors Compton, R. Garrido, Howard and Macdonald
A. Dunning - Chair of the Community Committee

ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:


A. Godding - Neighbourhood Manager 


L. Slamon - Senior Committee Administrator

1.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor Gray, G. Harrison and J. Wolfe.

2.
MATTERS ARISING - SECTION 106 MONIES

(Previous Minute 5 - 11th February, 2008)


Reference was made to the fact that M. Seacombe was asked to investigate whether there were any section 106 monies outstanding for spend within Worsley Village with particular reference to the development adjacent to the Granary.  


With regard to section 106 issues, A. Dunning reported that Urban Vision were to appoint a Planning Obligations Officer.  He indicated that no appointment had yet been made and that it would seem appropriate to monitor progress.


RESOLVED:
THAT M. Seacombe be asked to prepare a report for the Political Executive on the current situation regarding section 106 monies available in the Community Committee area.

3.
NEIGHBOURHOOD MANAGEMENT MATTERS

(a)
Newsletter

A. Godding reported that a newsletter was currently being printed for distribution in the near future throughout the Community Committee area.


Discussion was held regarding (i) the number of copies to be produced, (ii) the information which had been forwarded previously to be included in newsletters such as crosswords, recipes and local news etc. and (iii) the need for a more informative newsletter to be produced possibly at the end of June which could include information relating to school activities throughout the holidays and festivals and circulated to schools prior to the break for the summer term.

Reference was also made to the previous decision of the Committee to appoint an Editorial Board and the need to ensure reasonable coverage across the whole Community Committee area with Local Groups being invited to do a small article.


RESOLVED:
THAT the current position regarding the newsletter be noted; and that an application be submitted to the Budget Sub-Group for consideration for funding with a view to possibly increasing the number of newsletters from the current 2,000 to 5,000 copies for distribution.


(b)
In Bloom

A. Godding referred to meetings being held regarding developing the In Bloom project throughout the Community Committee area.  She indicated that £5,000 had been made available in the budget last year and referred to the monies also available from Salford West, Destination Worsley and possibly the Neighbourhood Renewal Fund.


RESOLVED:
THAT the progress with In Bloom be noted; and that A. Godding prepare an application for submission to the Budget Sub-Group for funding for In Bloom with a minimum request of £10,000.


(c)
Community Committee

A. Godding indicated that she was arranging for the Children and Young Persons Action Plan and the Health Action Plan to be submitted to the next Community Committee and that she would be meeting A. Ainsworth in the near future.

4.
A580 EAST LANCASHIRE ROAD PROPOSED SPEED LIMIT REDUCTION

A. Dunning circulated a briefing note from Urban Vision which updated all parties with progress on the proposal to reduce the current 60mph limit to 50mph on the East Lancashire Road.  The briefing note contained details of progress to date, the consultation exercise carried out and the comments received together with an anticipated programme for completion.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information circulated be noted.

5.
WI FI

A. Dunning referred to the proposal for Wi Fi to be available in public buildings and indicated that he was going to meet with B. Wroe to investigate the possibility of this matter being progressed.

6.
COMMUNITY COMMITTEE MARCH MEETING

A. Dunning advised Members of the agenda items for the Community Committee meeting to be held on 26th March, 2008.  He referred to a request which he had received to amend the Action Plan insofar as it related to securing the best achievable outcomes from the Building Schools for the Future and Private Finance Initiative Schools Investment Programmes for young people and families (item 4.3 in the Action Plan).  The request had come from A. Judge and it was agreed that the plan should remain as it was at present as this covered all areas rather than relating to particular individual schools.  

A. Godding referred to the proposal to trial providing transport for any persons requiring to get to the Community Committee.

RESOLVED:
THAT the agenda be noted; and that A. Judge be advised of the view of the Political Executive regarding her request.

7.
WORSLEY WOODS ACTION GROUP

Councillor I. Macdonald indicated that he would prepare a report for submission to the May Community Committee from the Worsley Woods Action Group.

8.
DEVOLVED BUDGET

Councillor R. Garrido indicated that £2.96 per head of population had been allocated for spend in the Community Committee area and therefore £58,437 had been allocated for 2008/09 based on the 2001 census figures and with carry over monies the amount available for spend was £105,000.


Reference was made to the need to instigate projects.  Councillor Macdonald referred to the application for grass cutting on Goosefield/Nevittsfield near top of Hazelhurst Road and it was agreed that this matter be pursued.


Reference was also made to the Worsley Woods Ranger Bid and Members indicated that they would support the bid if the Ranger was to work full-time within the Worsley Woods area rather than across the City.

9.
CHATSWORTH ROAD

Councillor K. Garrido reported that this matter had been considered at the Community Committee at their January meeting and referred to the Political Executive to see if any action could be recommended.


Councillor I. Macdonald indicated that the residents had paid to have the road repaired and that parents of children were using the road.  It was a private road and he suggested one alternative might be for the residents to put stumps in the road.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Children’s Services be requested to write to Broadoak School to remind them that Chatsworth Road is a private road and ask parents to have regard to this matter.




(2) THAT J. Butler be contacted with a view to looking at the possibility of stumps being erected on Chatsworth Road to prevent motorists from driving through and particularly parents when picking children up from school.

10.
DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

It was noted that the next meeting would be held on Monday, 14th April, 2008, at 6.00 p.m. at the Salford Civic Centre, Swinton.
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